
Dear Ms. Kirkendall-Rodriguez -- The staff has advised me that they will 

review your email and respond to you in the next several days. 

 

Very truly yours, Jon Mark  

 
From: Mayra Rodriguez Valladares <mrvassoc@yahoo.com> 

Sent: Tuesday, January 10, 2017 10:04 AM 

To: Mayor; Steve Pappalardo; Robert Cole; Jane Veron; Bill Stern; Carl Finger; Deborah Pekarek; 

Matthew Callaghan; Marc Samwick; Police Department; Andrew A. Matturro 

Cc: Clerk's Department 

Subject: Traffic  

  

Dear Messrs. Cole and Pappalardo, Mayor, Chief 

Matturro, and BOT, 

 

I trust that you are well. I write again to 

emphasize the repeated infractions that I witness 

at the corner of Crane Road and East Parkway and 

along Fox Meadow Road.  

 

On Sunday at 12:30pm, I witnessed a resident 

running the Stop sign at Crane and Parkway 

despite the fact that a pedestrian was trying to 

cross.   

 

Worse yet, this morning at 8:30am, a resident who 

was speeding on Fox Meadow Road, ran past a 

school bus, even though the bus had stopped and 

had all the signals on to show drivers that they 

cannot pass while the bus driver is collecting 

children.  I ran behind the driver until I got her to 

stop and I made her aware of her egregious 

behavior. Then at 9:30am a resident who came by 



to drop something off was almost side swiped by a 

speeding car. 

 

I know that you are all very busy, but this is the 

4th time in 3 years that I write to alert you about 

these problems. As you may be aware, in the last 

five years, there has been significant turnover from 

1 Fox Meadow to 22 Fox Meadow. Just about every 

family along this stretch has kids. What can you do 

to solve this problem along Fox Meadow Road? 

Putting up a children's zone sign? Speed bumps? A 

speeding sign?  

 

My husband and I sent a letter offering some 

solutions for the Crane/Parkway problem, but none 

were implemented. 

 

I look forward to hearing from you. 

 

Best regards, 

Mayra Kirkendall-Rodriguez 

  
Mayra Rodriguez Valladares 
 

Managing Principal 
MRV Associates, LLC. 
mrv@post.harvard.edu 
+1-212-491-9153 
 


